
 
Dear Governor Murphy and the Members of the New Jersey State Legislature: 

We are writing to express our deep concern about the FY2019 budget and the current proposal to 
divert all of the funds intended for the Affordable Housing Trust Fund (formerly known as “Balanced 
Housing”). As you know, the AHTF is funded through a portion of the Realty Transfer Fee and is 
legally dedicated to the creation of affordable homes for lower income residents. 

Under the Christie Administration, the AHTF was raided for purposes other than the creation of 
affordable homes. As a result, our state has a tremendous need for homes people can afford. NJ is 
number one in foreclosures, the top state for millennials still living at home and the seventh most 
expensive place in the nation to rent a home. NJ also recently received an “F” from Prosperity Now 
in its review of housing affordability. 

In order to address our severe housing crisis, more than 300 elected officials and public leaders have 
endorsed the “Build a Thriving NJ” platform. BATNJ calls for increased investment in housing 
programs, including AHTF, to help build and rehabilitate homes that people can afford.   

These funds are spent in communities across the state. Local elected officials in over 200 
municipalities are counting on the AHTF to help meet their fair share commitments. Our urban 
centers need resources to address the relentless foreclosure crisis, and provide investment in 
neighborhoods where revitalization efforts are underway.  

Creating homes is an economic stimulus that brings increased revenue by adding jobs and reducing 
fixed costs for residents, allowing people to spend more on consumer goods and services. Research 
shows that it is less expensive to provide people with disabilities, seniors and homeless families and 
individuals with homes they can afford than it is to provide costly services, shelters and institutional 
housing. Families living in homes they can afford have better health and their children do better in 
school. Investing in the creation of homes in our communities, saves money and improves the quality 
of life for all NJ residents. 

The FY2019 budget is an opportunity to deliver on promises to reinvigorate our communities with 
housing choices and economic improvements that will enhance the quality of life for all New Jersey 
residents. We urge you to turn the page on the practice of the past and fully fund the Affordable 
Housing Trust Fund this year. 
 
Sincerely, 

Staci Berger, 
Housing & Community Development 
Network of NJ 
 

Carolyn Jaime, 
Advance Housing, Inc. 

Kent Pipes, 
The Affordable Homes Group, Inc. 

Donna Blaze, 
Affordable Housing Alliance 
 



 

Renee Koubiadis, 
Anti-Poverty Network of NJ 

Tom Toronto, 
Bergen County's United Way 
 

Pearleen Waters, 
Better Community Housing of Trenton, Inc. 

Jeff Mihalek, 
Camden County Habitat for Humanity 
 

Betsy Clifford,  
Camden Lutheran Housing, Inc. 

Jason Rowe, 
Catholic Charities, Diocese of Metuchen 
 

Marlene Lao-Collins, 
Catholic Charities, Diocese Of Trenton 

Sharon M. Clark, 
Central Jersey Housing Resource Center 
 

Frances O'Tool, 
Coming Home of Middlesex County, Inc. 

Sidney Blanchard, 
Community Access Unlimited, Inc. 
 

Beatriz Oesterheld, 
Community Affairs and Resource Center 
 

Harry Coe, 
Consumer Provider Association in NJ 
 

Kris Kolluri, 
Cooper's Ferry Partnership 
 

William Gonzalez, 
Cumberland County Habitat for Humanity 
 

James Reynolds, 
Diocese Of Camden 
 

Linda Rubenstein, 
East Brunswick Community Housing 
Corporation 
 

William O'Dea, 
Elizabeth Development Company 
 

Rev. Clarence Bulluck, 
Faith Fellowship Community Development 
Corporation 
 

Geleen Donovan, 
Family Promise of Union County 
 

Linda Stahl, 
Family Promise of Monmouth County 
 

Jacey Raimondo, 
Habitat for Humanity of Bergen County 
 

Albert B. Kelly, 
Gateway Community Action Partnership 
 

Anthony C. Isabella, 
Gloucester County Habitat for Humanity 
 

Maria Iwano, 
Gloucester Township Housing Authority 
 

Robert F. Halsch, 
Greater Bergen Community Action, Inc. 
 

Steve Heisman, 
HABcore 
 

Shawn Lockyear, 
Habitat For Humanity Cape May County 
 

Diane Kinnane, 
Habitat for Humanity in Monmouth County 
 



 

Jacey Raimondo, 
Habitat for Humanity of Bergen County 
 

Lori Leonard, 
Habitat for Humanity of Burlington County 
and Greater Trenton-Princeton 
 

Kamili A. Williams, 
Habitat for Humanity of Greater Plainfield & 
Middlesex County 
 

SueAnn Leighty, 
Habitat for Humanity of Salem County 
 

Luther Flurry,  
HANDS, Inc. 
 

Heather Santoro, 
Holly City Development Corporation 
 

Laurethea L. Kidd,  
Homefirst Interfaith Housing & Family 
Services, Inc. 
 

Connie Mercer, 
HomeFront 
 

Dan McGuire, 
Homeless Solutions 
 

Glen McDonald,  
Homes For All, Inc. 
 

Christine Hoffman, 
Homes Now, Inc. 
 

Melody Federico, 
Homes of Montclair Ecumenical Corporation  
 

Russ Hall, 
Housing Alliance of Morris County 
 

Jessica Padilla Gonzalez, 
Housing Partnership NeighborWorks 
HomeOwnership Center 
 

Joseph Della Fave, 
Ironbound Community Corporation 
 

Julia A. Taylor,  
Isles, Inc. 
 

Patricia Madison, 
Jersey City Housing Authority 
 

Harold Colton-Max, 
Jewish Community Housing Corporation Of 
Metropolitan NJ 
 

Laura  Rodgers, 
Jewish Family Service of Atlantic & Cape 
May Counties 
 

Sherri Goldberg, 
Jewish Renaissance Foundation 
 

Raymond Ocasio, 
La Casa De Don Pedro 
 

Anthony Smith, 
Lincoln Park Coast Cultural District 
 

Rev. Sara Lilja, 
Lutheran Episcopal Advocacy Ministry NJ 
 

Tanya Van Order, 
Madison Housing Authority,  
Madison Affordable Housing Corporation 
 

Frank Cirillo, 
Mercer Alliance to End Homelessness 
 

Stuart Portney, 
The Metro Company 
 



 

Becky Lang Staffieri, 
Mission First Housing Group 
 

Matthew Reilly, 
Moorestown Ecumenical Neighborhood 
Development Inc.   
 

Richard Brown, 
Monarch Housing Associates 
 

June Jones, 
Morris Canal Community Development 
Corporation 
 

Jeff Bashe, 
Morris County Continuum of Care 
 

Blair Schleicher Bravo,  
Morris Habitat For Humanity, Inc. 
 

Nancy Grier, 
Neighborhood Assistance Office,  
City Of Paterson 
 

Jamilah LaSalle, 
Neighborhood Housing Services of Staten 
Island 
 

Charles Bergman, 
New Brunswick Tomorrow 
 

Richard Cammarieri, 
New Community Corporation 
 

James Hemm, 
NJ Association on Correction 
 

Jeffrey Wild, 
NJ Coalition to End Homelessness 
 

Wayne Meyer, 
NJ Community Capital 
 

Robert Guarasci, 
NJ Community Development Corporation  
 

Robert Parker,  
NewBridge Services, Inc. 
 

Suzan Fichtner, 
Northern Ocean Habitat for Humanity 
 

Mark Valli,  
Northwest New Jersey Community Action 
Program, Inc.  
 

Bridget Phifer, 
Parkside Business And Community In 
Partnership  
 

Victor Cirillo, 
Passaic Affordable Housing Coalition 
 

Barbara Dunn, 
Paterson Habitat For Humanity 
 

Irma Gorham, 
Paterson Housing Authority 
 

Lana Stokes, 
Paterson Task Force 
 

Krystal O'Dell, 
PennReach 
 

Lewis Hurd, 
Premier Community Development 
Corporation 
 

Edward Truscelli, 
Princeton Community Housing 
 

Timothy Doherty,  
Project Freedom, Inc. 
 

Ross Croessmann, 
Project Live, Inc. 

Jan Holmstrup, 
Raritan Valley Habitat for Humanity, Inc. 



 

  
Lori Freedman, 
Reformed Church of Highland Park 
Affordable Housing Corporation 
 

Dan Antonellis, 
Region Nine UAW Housing Corp 
 

Pilar Hogan Closkey, 
Saint Joseph's Carpenter Society 
 

Richard C. Williams, 
Saint Paul's Community Development 
Corporation 
 

Dominic Longo, 
SERV Properties & Management, Inc. 
 

Keely Freeman, 
Sierra House 
 

Kenneth Clayton, 
St. Luke Community Development 
Corporation 
 

Chris Davenport, 
Stand Up For Salem Inc. 
 

Diane Riley, 
The Supportive Housing Association of NJ 
 

Carlos Morales, 
The Heart Of Camden, Inc. 
 

Dinah Hendon, 
The Waterfront Project, Inc. 
 

Susan Kramer-Mills, 
Town Clock Community Development 
Corporation 
 

Toni Caldwell, 
Tri-City Peoples Corporation 
 

Leslie Stivale, 
Triple C Housing 
 

Patricia Anthony, 
Unified Vailsburg Services Organization 
 

Vivian Fraser, 
Urban League of Essex County 
 

Zoila Gonzalez, 
Visions and Pathways 
 

Steve Shultz, 
Volunteers of America, Delaware Valley 
Division 
 

Roseann Mazzeo,  
Women Rising, Inc. 
 

Janise Afolo 
Felicia Alston 
Glenn Davis 
Catherine Felegi 
Catherine Hunt 
Melanie Koslow 
Daniel Kramer 
Brian Kulas 
Chelsea Martin 
Lisa Weissbach 
Victoria Zebrower 

 

 


